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Ringwood Public Schools
                                                      Home of the Red Devils

        101 W. 5th Street, Ringwood, OK 73768  





                                            

    Phone: 580-883-2202  H.S. Fax: 580-883-8019
                                                    Elementary Fax: 580-883-2228, Superintendent’s Office Fax: 580-883-2220

Elementary Principal: Denise Bowers               Superintendent: Wade Detrick
          HS Principal: James Worley
July 24, 2020
Dear Parents/Guardians:  

Many of you may have heard that there was a recommendation before the Oklahoma State Department of Education Board of Directors to approve a plan to require students and staff to wear masks.  On July  23rd, the state school board amended a mandatory mask protocol to a strongly recommended protocol for schools.  Results from the community survey that Ringwood Schools put out, a large majority do not want their child(ren) to have to wear masks.  My recommendation at this time is that we encourage students and staff wear masks but we are not requiring that they wear masks.  However, the State Department of Education can still come back and require the wearing of masks at a later date.
I have talked with several concerned parents/guardians about their child(ren) wearing or not wearing masks.  I understand your concern and warrant everyone’s opinion.  I can speak for many that no one wants to close school in the sense that we had to the 4th Nine Weeks of last year.  Safety is extremely important and we are putting into place everything we can so that students can return to class on August 13th.
While speaking with parents/guardians throughout the summer, some of you have expressed an interest in enrolling in another virtual school if your child(ren) have to wear masks. I can understand and respect your decision.  I can also speak for our teaching staff by saying, “We want your child(ren) to be in class.”  Research shows that children learn best in a face to face educational setting. We take great pride in being able to educate your child(ren).  We want you to stay connected to this school and this community.  Therefore, over the past three months your teachers, administrators and board of education has invested a lot of time and funds to providing a fully online virtual option and still remain a student of Ringwood Public Schools.  I am asking that you give Ringwood Pubic Schools a chance for our teachers to provide that opportunity.  Our virtual options will be on a semester basis with our teachers setting up the curriculum so that your child(ren) can try and stay on the same pace as the in-class students.  So, after a semester if you choose to re-enter the in-class setting then the transition will be a whole lot smoother and your child(ren) will have a better chance to being caught up with the other students in their class.  Also, if you choose our virtual option then your tax dollars allocated for education will stay with the Ringwood School district and not go to a big city charter school.  We also have the opportunity for your child(ren) to check out a learning device and/or an internet connectivity device if needed so that your child(ren) can be the most successful.
Please feel free to email me at wdetrick@ringwood.k12.ok.us or leave a message on my school phone at 580-883-2401.  I welcome all comments and concerns.  Join me in remaining pro-students, pro-education and pro-Ringwood Public Schools.

Excellence in Education,
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Wade Detrick, Superintendent

Ringwood Public Schools

